
 
 

Customs Act 1901 

Notice under section 269ZZI 

CLEAR FLOAT GLASS exported from the PEOPLE’S REPUBLIC OF CHINA, 
REPUBLIC OF INDONESIA AND THE KINGDOM OF THAILAND 

The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) received an application from Guardian Industries 
Corp Ltd for a review of a decision by the Parliamentary Secretary to secure the continuation 
of the anti-dumping measures currently applying to exports of Clear Float Glass (CFG) from 
the People’s Republic of China, Republic of Indonesia and The Kingdom of Thailand (the 
Reviewable Decision).  

The Reviewable Decision was published on the Anti-Dumping Commission (ADC) website 
on 8 September 2016.  

The ADRP is satisfied that the following grounds are reasonable grounds for the reviewable 
decision not being the correct or preferable decision: 

(a) the ADC’s finding that dumping by Thai exporters is likely to continue or recur was 
not the correct or preferable finding; 

(b) the ADC’s  finding that CSR Viridian Ltd is threatened with material injury should 
measures be allowed to expire was not the correct or preferable finding; 

(c) the ADC’s finding that future injury to CSR Viridian Ltd could be attributed to Thai 
dumping was not the correct or preferable finding; 

(d) the ADC’s finding that the CSR Viridian Ltd does not directly or indirectly import 
large quantities of low-cost CFG from Xinyi or some other Asian exporter was not 
the correct or preferable finding; 

(e) the ADC misapplied s 269ZHF(2) of the Customs Act 1901; and 
(f) the ADC failed to properly calculate a non-injurious price. 

The goods to which this application relates to are:  

CFG in nominal thickness of 3 to 12 millimetres (mm).  

The goods have the following characteristics: 

• transparent; 
• flat and  
• rectangle or square in shape. 

The ADRP proposes to conduct a review of the decision. Interested parties may make 
submissions to the Panel within 30 days after the date of publication of this notice.  

Submissions may be emailed to ADRP@industry.gov.au, or posted to: 
 
The Anti-Dumping Review Panel  
c/o ADRP Secretariat 

mailto:ADRP@industry.gov.au


Legal, Audit & Assurance Branch,  
Department of Industry, Innovation and Science 
GPO Box 9839  
ACT 2600 Australia 
 
Persons wishing to make further inquiries about this review should telephone (02) 6276 1781. 
Copies of the applications for review, which set out the grounds for seeking review in full, 
and other documents are available on the public record of the review 
at www.adreviewpanel.gov.au  

The reports of the original investigation are available on the ADC website 
at www.adcommission.gov.au   

Joan Fitzhenry 
Senior Panel Member  
Anti-Dumping Review Panel  
11 October 2016 
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